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 February 16, 2023 
 Item 4 

 

 

 
SUBJECT REVIEW OF SEMI-ANNUAL PROGRESS REPORTS FOR FY 2022/23 HOUSING AND 

HUMAN SERVICES GRANT (HHSG) SUBRECIPIENTS  
 
RECOMMENDATION  
 
This item is for the Commission’s information only; no action is required. 
 
ATTACHMENTS  
 

1. 1st Semi-Annual Reports (covers July 1 – December 2022) Submitted via ZoomGrants  
 

 
Background 
 
At its March 16 meeting, the Housing Commission will be reviewing applications for housing-related 
funding through the City’s Housing and Human Services Grant (HHSG) program for FY 2023/24. Prior 
to considering applications for the coming year, the Commission will be provided updates from 
agencies that received funding for the current fiscal year (2022/23). 
 
Discussion 
 
A total of eight (8) housing-related projects received HHSG funding in FY 2022/23: 
 

AGENCY PROJECT FUNDING SOURCE 

Abode Services* 
Tri-Valley Rapid Rehousing Program 

(Rent Subsidies) 
(Case Management) 

 
$80,000 
$40,000 

 
HOME 
LIHF 

Centro Legal de la Raza Tri-Valley Fair & Secure Housing Project $40,000 LIHF 

CityServe Homeless Intervention & Crisis Stabilization Project $80,000 LIHF 

CRIL Housing & Independent Living Services $15,000 LIHF 

ECHO Housing Housing Counseling Services $40,000 LIHF 

Goodness Village Tiny Homes Community $40,000 LIHF 

Habitat for Humanity** Housing Rehabilitation Program 
$45,000 
$35,000 

HOME 
LIHF 

Tri-Valley REACH Housing Preventative Maintenance & Repair $50,000 LIHF 
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All agencies have submitted online semi-annual reports in January through the ZoomGrants system.  
These 1st Semi-Annual Reports cover July 1 through December 2022.  Copies of these reports are 
attached for your reference.   
 
All agencies have been invited to attend the February 16 meeting and make a brief presentation to the 
Commission on the status of their respective programs during the first half of the fiscal year. 
 
Staff Recommendation 
 
This report is for the Commission’s general information.  The Commission will have the opportunity to 
ask questions at the meeting as appropriate. 
 


